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Pastoral Administrator’s Column
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B - September
22, 2024
Dear Parishioners,
Grace and peace of our Lord, Jesus Christ be with
you and your family!
The Gospel for the 25th Sunday in Ordinary Time,
Year B
(Mark 9:30-37) tells of the apostles arguing about
who is the greatest. Jesus teaches them that true
greatness comes from being humble and serving
others. He used a child to illustrate that we must
welcome and care for those who are seen as least
important. This passage shows that comparing
ourselves to others leads to jealousy and ambition.
Instead, we should appreciate our own unique gifts
and use them to serve God, others and glorify God.
Humility helps us value ourselves and others without
competition.
Prayer
Dear Lord, grant us true wisdom to seek your will
above our own. Help us to serve others with humility
and love. Guide us to live in peace. . Amen .
Rev. Thomas Macauley



 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                 Cincinnatus, New York 
                                                          Rev. Thomas Macauley, Pastoral Administrator  
                              OLPH’s Seton Hall: 863-4750                          Whitney Point Parish Office: 692-3911 
                                     P.O. Box 310, Cincinnatus, NY 13040                           P.O. Box 711, Whitney Point, NY 13862 
                          OLPH                                          Marathon                                    Whitney Point                                       
Sunday Masses:                          12:00PM                                         10:15AM                                                8:30AM                   
Weekday Mass:                           No Mass                                                    No Mass                                  6:00PM Mondays & 9AMTuesdays                                                              
                                                   Sacrament of Reconciliation: As announced or by appointment.  

Mission Statement for Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church    
"To advance the Kingdom of God by living a Community Life of  

Love & Worship, Telling the Good News of Jesus Christ." 

               OLPH PARISH STAFF:      Parish Council President–Linda Crowley, 863-3574    
                                         Vice-President-Terri Fedele    Secretary-Lisa Holt 
Pastoral Care Lay Minister: Linda Crowley, lcrowley@zfastest.net  Parish Secretary-Mary Wied                      
            For bulletin announcements please call 692-3911 or ststephenstpat@syrdio.org by Wed. 

                  Baptisms – Please call OLPH’s Seton Hall or Whitney Point Office.     
                Weddings- Please call OLPH’s Seton Hall or Whitney Point Office at least   
                                        six months in advance.  
      Sick/Infirm–If you have someone who is sick or in the hospital, please notify our 
                      Pastoral Care Lay Minister, Linda, so they can be pastorally attended to.                                
  TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                       SEPTEMBER 22, 2024                                            

    MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS   
                                           Today, 09/22/24  12:00PM for Buttigieg Families by Josephine Kellogg 
                                  Next Sunday, 09/29/24  12:00PM for Raymond Kellogg by Josephine Kellogg 

  Lector: Linda Crowley                               Eucharistic Minister: Lisa Holt                                      Gift Bearers: Jeanne Williams, Krys Getz 

Next Sunday: Chris Klein                                      Next Sunday: Sharon Constantino                   Next Sunday: Pam Maroney, Betty Carter 
Ushers: Sue DeMonte, Volunteer          If anyone is interested in becoming a Lector contact Betty Carter at chopwood2@hotmail.com.

                              OLPH’s Coffee Hour –Everyone please join us every Sunday in Seton Hall, following 12PM Mass,  
                                        for some coffee or something cold to drink with some snacks and good fellowship.
 

                   OLPH’s Coffee Hour--If you are interested in hosting Coffee Hour after Sunday Mass, please see sign-up 
sheet on bulletin board in Seton Hall.  All that is required to bring is any type of light snack, such as cheese and crackers, 
veggies & dip, etc. You may bring baked or store bought goodies.  Coffee, milk and sugar are provided by church.  

                                        There is also the option to donate to the coffee can during Coffee Hour and someone will make  
                                          sure to provide for Sundays that no one signed up for. 

 

                                       Newcomers & Current Parishioners: WELCOME!  If you would like to register, 
                                     receive contribution envelopes, Catholic SUN, have a change in address, marital 
                                  status, etc., please fill out the small blue form by the bulletins& drop it in the 
                                     collection basket. You may also call our parish office at 607-692-3911. 
 
     TUESDAY EUCHARIST AND BIBLE STUDY WITH REFRESHMENTS (Coffee/Tea & Snacks) 

ALL ARE INVITED TO OUR TUESDAY EUCHARISTIC MEAL (MASS) AT 9:00 AM, 
                      FOLLOWED BY BIBLE STUDY With Rev. Thomas Macauley, O.P. 
                         AT 10:00 to 11:00AM AT THE WHITNEY POINT CHURCH HALL 
      The Gospel of St. John.     Please bring your Bibles and writing materials. 
                                           Next Bible Study will be Tuesday, September 24th. 
 
 

To access our 8:30AM Sunday Mass, for those who are homebound, go to:         
                                                                                      https://www.youtube.com/c/CatholicCommunityofStStephenStPatrick 

 

WELCOME! 
 

We Gather, We Prepare, 
We Listen, We Respond, 
We Offer, We Receive, 

We Go, We Proclaim the  
Good News of Salvation? 

 

GOD BLESS YOU! 



Our Lady of Perpetual Help Mission Church Meeting 
We are having a Church Mission meeting on Sunday, October 6th,  

after our 12:00PM Mass, in Seton Hall. Please make every effort to attend. 
 

Living Faith – The new edition of Living Faith for Oct., Nov. and Dec. with daily devotionals  
are available. They are next to the bulletins if you would like one. 

 

                  Mass Intentions-If you would like to have a Mass said in memory of a loved one, please call our parish  
                      office at 607-692-3911 or see Mary Wied at Mass. The minimum offering for all Mass intentions 
                   (both living and deceased) is $15 per Mass. If paying by check, please make payable to OLPH Church.                      
 

  Our Lady of Perpetual Help’s Prayer Chain - If you know of someone in need of special prayers and  
   would like them listed on OLPH’s Prayer Chain or if you’re not on our prayer chain list of calls and  
              would like to be, please contact Betty Carter at 607-863-3163 or chopwood2@hotmail.com. 
 

             Weekly Collection Report:  Last Sunday, September 15, 2024: 
                               Regular Collection: Envs- $555.   Loose- $225.61.         ……..Total Regular Collection: $780.61 

                             Diocesan Collections: RespectLife-$10.     WorldMissionSunday-$10.    CathUnivOfAmer-$20. 
                              Other Income: Fuel-$50.    MassStipends-$35. 

             Thank you for your ongoing generosity of your time, talents and treasure to our parish. 

 
Firm in Faith, Active in Charity- Together in Hope  -  Thank you for your support of the 2024 HOPE Appeal. 

I am inspired by the generosity of individuals and families in our parish. We have raised $900.00 toward our goal.  
It is a time when we join with members of our Catholic family to strengthen our Church and serve others in our 

community. Your generosity enable 35 diocesan ministries to accomplish the work we are called to do.  
 If you have not yet made your gift, we ask you to join us in strengthening our church and serving people throughout 
our diocese. You may bring your completed pledge card to Mass next week, drop it by the parish office or use the 

return envelope with your letter. You can also make a gift online at www.syrdio.org.   
There are pledge forms at the entrances of our churches for your convenience. Please review the information and 

prayerfully consider making a gift that is meaningful to you.  
 

                       Intentions of the Sick at OLPH-If you know someone that may be ill, facing surgery, etc., you can  
                        write down that person’s name in the Intentions of the Sick book on small podium, as you come into 
                         church, and the book will be brought up to the altar and mentioned to pray for those written in book 
during the Intercessory Prayers. On the podium with the Intentions of the Sick book there may be a card for one of 

our church family members, such as a Get Well card. If you are interested in being a signer to whatever card may be 
there, please always check when you come in to see if there is a card and if you would like to sign it. 

If you know one of our parishioners that isn’t well please call the Parish Office at 692-3911 or see Pam Maroney. 
Please take note: If you arrive to Mass and the podium with the Intentions Of The Sick book and any get well 

cards, etc. has been taken away for Mass, please check for it on your way out, at the entrance of church, if you 
want to see if there were any cards you would like to sign. 

 
Willet/Cincinnatus Senior Center at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church’s Seton Hall hosts 
     breakfasts the first three Fridays of the month. Variety of activities at the Senior Center,  
 Wednesdays from 1:00-3:00PM and Fridays from 8:00 -10:00AM. Bingo Wednesdays, 1-3PM  
New raffles and 50/50  -  $5 Bag Sale at Nearly New Store (usually near the end of the month)   
       "Coffee Chat and Chew," Wednesdays, 10:00AM.      Call ahead to confirm: 607-863-3828. 

 
 

Cortland-Chenango Rural Services, FOOD PANTRY and Assistance, (next to OLPH) 
P.O. Box 57, Cincinnatus, NY 13040-0057 Phone: (607) 863-3828 / Fax: (206) 350-2251 – 

E-mail: rursrvs@gmail.com. Pantry has expanded and is available Monday - Friday, 10:0 a.m. - 2:00p.m. 
and Saturday, 9:00 - noon.  We now carry dairy. Rural Services provides information, referral, 

emergency services, advocacy, networking and community action. It coordinates the human service 
outreach for the community, networking with area churches and other service providers.  Masks and  

social distancing are requested. Our service area covers the towns of South Otselic, Lincklaen, Pharsalia,  
          Pitcher, German, McDonough, Taylor, Cincinnatus, Willet, Solon, Marathon and Freetown.  

 


